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We Have a New Look!
Over the last couple of months, the communication team 
at WLC has been working on some new designs for our 
monthly newsletter. We tested and researched some 
different looks and had some fun using our creative gifts.

This month we are debuting the new look! We hope 
you enjoy our newsletter and find some great tidbits of 
information packed in this month and in the months 
to come. Our goal is to have our monthly newsletter 
continue to keep you informed and give you useful 
information along the way.

Along with our new look, all of our articles and new pieces 
have a “new” theme.  You can look forward to a different 
theme each month.

If you have any questions, please contact Mary Law  at 
lawm@woodburylutheran.org. 

For now, happy reading!

•	 All Things New - Pastor Tom 
Pfotenhauer

•	 Greetings from Our New Vicar - 
Andrew Asp

•	 Some Things New - Joel Wetzstein

•	 Summer Study 2020 - Patrick 
Brewer

•	 Serventure Success - Lindsey 
Schmidt

•	 A New or Renewed Heart - Mike 
Sabbann

•	 Summer Family Camp - Nancy 
Schubbe

•	 Council Update

•	 Tidbits of Important Info
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If you are anything like me, then you like new! Is 
there anything better than putting on a pair of new 
socks for the very first time? How about that new 
car smell; or the excitement of waiting for that new 
gadget to arrive from Amazon?

New is awesome, but it can also be overwhelming. 
Think about a refugee coming to a new country or 
your first day at a new school. Over the past several 
months we have been introduced to all kinds of 
new thanks to something that we cannot even see. 
Covid-19 has literally reshaped our world. With this 
virus has come all kinds of new; like school and 
church and work all from home through a video 
screen. When I was a kid I imagined how amazing 
it would be to be able to talk to someone who was 
far away and still see them. I am not so sure I am all 
that excited by it anymore.

Not only has Covid-19 introduced us to new things, it 
is also bringing out the old Adam and Eve that each 
of us carry. What I mean is that sin is rearing itself 
in new ways (...ok they are really old ways :) ) in the 
way we treat each other in debates over things like 
masks and how real or not real this virus is. 

In the midst of it all I have found myself yearning 
for the day when Jesus will make all things new 
again. In John 14 Jesus promises His disciples that 
He is going away to prepare a place for them and 
that He will come back so that they can be with Him. 
In Revelation 21 we get a description of the new 
heavens and the new earth that Jesus is preparing 
for us to spend eternity in with Him.

In the midst of this beautiful description of what will 
be, we hear these amazing words in Revelation 21:3 
from heaven about Jesus:

“Look, God’s home is now among His people! He 
will live with them, and they will be His people. 
God Himself will be with them. He will wipe 
every tear from their eyes, and there will be 
no more death or sorrow or crying or pain. All 
these things are gone forever.”

As we wait for Jesus to make all things new again, 
we do so with hope, a real and lasting hope that is 
rooted in the truth that Jesus died and rose from 
the dead. How can you engage the truth of that 
message more and more in your everyday lives as 
we continue in these strange days? Let me offer 
four ways to stay engaged:

•	 Continue to make Worship a priority, whether it 
is in-person, online, in a parking lot or in a field.

•	 Make sure that you are Growing with other 
disciples; a Small Group is a great way to do this.

•	 Continue to find ways to Serve others; Serventure 
is a great way to do this!

•	 Pray about who you can be Reaching out to 
with the Good News of Jesus.

Hold on to the truth that Jesus is coming and that 
will be a “new” that we do not want anyone to miss!

Peace,
Tom Pfotenhauer, Sr. Pastor

All Things New...
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Greetings in Christ!

My name is Andrew Asp and I have recently been 
assigned for vicarage at Woodbury Lutheran Church. I 
am humbled to accept this assignment, as I am confident 
that Woodbury Lutheran will provide a rich and edifying 
vicarage experience. My wife Maddie and I are extremely 
excited to meet you all in person, very soon. We have 
always loved a strong sense of community which has 
accompanied the churches we have attended, and WLC 
seems to have that ins spades. There is a certain ‘warmth’ 
which, even while experiencing this church online, is very 
apparent. So, we are excited to call this place home, at 
least for a year.

Maddie and I are both from the Twin Cities area. I am 
from Fridley, Maddie is from Vadnais Heights, and we met 
in high school at Concordia Academy, Roseville. Maddie 
attended Dordt College in Sioux Center, IA, and I went to 
Bethany Lutheran College, in Mankato, MN. Shortly after 
college, Maddie and I were married and settled down 
in New Brighton. There, I worked part-time as a youth 
group director and full-time business manager. In the 
meantime, Maddie earned her Master’s in Social Work 
and then began work as a mental health therapist in the 
Twin Cities.

Recently, we have been blessed by the birth of our 
beautiful daughter, Claire. She is almost nine months 
old now and her smile brightens the room. Claire’s 
grandparents are especially excited about our placement, 
as they will be able to see Claire on a much more frequent 
basis. Though, as excited as we are for Clarie to be close 
to grandparents, we are even more excited about the 
ministry we will be involved in at Woodbury Lutheran.

On a personal note, I am chomping at the bit to get 
started. Pastoral ministry, for me, has been a dream of 
mine since high school. More recently, my work in youth 
ministry has provided me a taste of the joy that ministry 
can bring. And my studies at the Seminary over the last 
couple of years have provided a depth of understanding 
and renewed appreciation for the importance of ministry 
in the lives of believers. Put simply, I am excited to start 
putting into practice the things which I have learned, 
seen, and experienced.

So, I eagerly anticipate our arrival at Woodbury Lutheran. 
We pray that this next year will be a blessing for us; and 
we pray that we can be a blessing to Woodbury Lutheran. 
May God continue to bless your ministry in the days and 
weeks to come, until we can meet in person.

Peace,
Andrew Asp
Vicar 2020-21,
Woodbury Lutheran Church

Greetings from our New Vicar, Andrew Asp

Saying Goodbye to 
Vicar Quincy & Courtney 
Koll
Each year we are blessed to support and nurture the 
growth of a young man who is studying to be a pastor, 
this year it was Vicar Quincy. By welcoming him and 
Courtney into our church family this past year, we 
continued to model our Value of Each Person.

We are inviting members and friends to consider 
writing Quincy an encouraging note and, if you are 
led, to include a gift card or a check (made out directly 
to Quincy Koll) to will help him cover expenses as he 
finishes up studying for the ministry. You can mail that 
card directly to Quincy at 12 Founders Way, Unit B, St. 
Louis, MO 63105, or you can drop off a card for Quincy 
& Courtney at the Valley Creek Office.



So much has changed. It feels like so much continues to 
change… it’s like everything’s new.

Four months ago when the impact of the COVID-19 pandemic 
hit we unexpectedly moved away from a robust weekend 
schedule at all three of our campuses for a total of seven “in-
person” worship services AND two online worship services.

Since then we have tried/added all sorts of new things to our 
options of how we gather to worship:
•	 Online services (including ALL of our Holy Week services)
•	 Thursday evening Prayer/Praise gatherings on the Afton 

land
•	 Drive-in style services with our very own 91.7 WLCFM 

limited-broadcast range station, 
•	 WORSHIP | TOGETHER - the gathering of all 3 campuses at 

Afton Land on June 28
•	 And most recently, several weeks of “re-opening” 

gatherings at 2 of our 3 campuses
(Check out this photo album of some of our changes in worship 
during COVID-19 :: SOME new things.)

We’ve gone through a lot of change. There are a lot of NEW 
THINGS we have done when it comes to the where/how we 
worship - and in the middle of all these new things there is an 
ANCIENT TRUTH that remains.

In John 4, during Jesus’ encounter with a Samaritan woman 
at a well he said this: “Believe me, dear woman, the time is 
coming when it will no longer matter whether you worship 
the Father on this mountain or in Jerusalem. But the time is 
coming—indeed it’s here now—when true worshipers will 
worship the Father in spirit and in truth. The Father is looking 
for those who will worship him that way. For God is Spirit, so 
those who worship him must worship in spirit and in truth.”

In these last several months, we have been given an 
opportunity, in part, to lean into what this means:  it doesn’t 
matter WHERE we worship. Woodbury Lutheran has learned 

Some Things New

August In-Person Worship
It’s Back!  On August 9th we will all gather together for another 
All-Campus Parking Lot Worship Service!  We will celebrate 
communion in this drive-In style gathering at our Valley Creek 
Campus @ 9:00am!  Drive In, tune In, and join us for worship on 
91.7FM!

Online Services will continue with our regular schedule. at live.
woodburylutheran.org 

(or perhaps is only starting to learn) that a campus building or 
a trailer full of gear isn’t the point. Neither is “your” pew. Your 
preferred schedule or even the style. You can remove any of 
those - and still have worship. But in the middle of this season 
of “all things new” -  in the middle of all this change and all this 
loss… consider those words of Jesus and what it would mean 
if we were to remove the spirit and keep only the truth OR 
remove the truth and keep only the spirit. We need both spirit 
AND truth. Just like He said. Imagine that!? Jesus was right.  
This is an old truth that is still true today: we are still His people 
focused on and around His Word.  Our highest act of worship 
is to receive the TRUTH of the forgiveness of our sins from the 
Father through the sacrifice of His son, Jesus - and then, in 
response, return to Him our SPIRIT’s thankful praise.

We live in a time where change is the order of the day. With the 
God-given directive to reach the lost and disciple the saved 
in every situation we will see that worship venues, schedules, 
orders and ceremonies, hymns and songs will undoubtedly 
change…but the message that Jesus promises to make “All 
Things New” never will.

Joel Wetzstein | Multisite Director of Worship
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It’s been a beautiful Minnesota summer and for most of us this 
season brings a drastically different schedule and pace to our 
lives.  Not surprisingly, as WLC families encounter this shift so 
does our youth ministry programming. Many small group leaders 
use this season to recharge, families travel, and folks are out and 
about enjoying the weather. This combination sets the stage for 
one of the youth staff’s favorite ministries of the year...Summer 
Bible Study.  

Historically the WLC Youth Summer Study has been a smaller 
group of students and leaders that gather for intentional 
fellowship and a focused study of various books of the Bible.  
Certainly the current pandemic has required a few adjustments, 
but in many ways this year has been no different! 

Similar to previous years, youth and adult leaders have gathered 
around the word on Wednesday nights. We’ve done that this 
year through a study of the Psalms by “type” (praise, lament, 
thanksgiving, etc.) which has been quite enlightening.  And 
although we’re meeting in the familiar venues of the Oak Hill 
and Valley Creek campuses, we’ve done so outdoors, online, and 
recently indoors as well.   

We’ve also seen great fellowship occur just like in other years.  Oak 
Hill students linger long after group is over, in-person students 
chat with their friends that are joining online, and buddies who 
haven’t seen each other in months have been able to be within 6’ 
of each other!   
   
As in the past, this study continues to be an on-ramp for students. 
We’ve had many 6th graders get their first taste of youth ministry 
and several 9th graders have moved up into the high school group 
this summer.  Additionally we’ve seen several new students check 
out WLC for the first time and existing students haven’t been shy 
about bringing guests!

It’s been hard to call this summer “business as usual”, but the 
familiar movement and work of the Holy Spirit has been as present 
as always.  As we look ahead towards fall, we’re using the final 
weeks of this study to learn how to best do ministry in a socially-
distanced, online and in-person hybrid environment.  We know 
that youth ministry in the coming school year will look different...
but more importantly we know that the work of the Spirit will be 
the same as always! 

Patrick Brewer | Director of High School Youth Ministry

Summer Study 2020: 
No Different!

Peaches  Update
As a reminder, there was a late frost that 
is preventing us from having our annual 
Peach sale this year.  Many thanks to Steve 
and Donna Retter for all their work and 
your willingness to buy delicious peaches 
making that youth scholarship fundraiser 
a such a success over the years. 

Youth Garage 
Sale  Update
While there is not a Youth Garage sale 
scheduled for 2020, we are planing to 
participate in the Woodbury Garage 
Sale in May of 2021. Thanks to Shanna 
Salzman and her leadership and all of 
y’all for sharing your treasures with us! 



Serventure was a new adventure 
for us this summer. Grace 
Kehl, Jill Olson, Willy Mzenga, 
Mike Sabbann, Brad Miller and 
Lindsey Schmidt took on the 
task of leading and coordinating 
opportunities for all of us (toddlers 
to grandparents) to serve and 
build relationships in the name 
of Jesus. This team, along with 
12 other project leaders, helped 
make our first two Serventure 
weekends such a success!
 
What a blessing it has been to 
serve with over 230 of you as 
we’ve developed new friendships, 
spent time together in devotions 
and prayer, gotten dirty as we’ve 
tended and harvested 314 pounds 
of vegetables with the WLC garden 
crew, painted and cleaned at 
Trinity First Lutheran school, 
built 60 ft of  fence, weeded and 
mulched for teachers, washed 
windows, assembled over one 
hundred snack bags for Ronald 
McDonald house, cleaned 
gutters, filled 80 family fun boxes 
for Trinity First families, collected 
diapers, prepped mailings, and 
organized at New Life Family 
Services, and made gifts that 
bring encouragement to others 
(succulent pots delivered to 10 
different senior housing locations 

and 31 tie blankets for women 
and children, at a local women’s 
shelter). We have spent over 725 
hours served so far alongside 17 
organizations and families who 
invited us to lend a helping hand.  

“Thank YOU!!! These care 
packages (Trinity First Family 
Fun Boxes) are INCREDIBLE!  
Our families are so blessed.” 
Carrie Butcher (Trinity First 
School Community Support 
Coordinator) 

Our final Serventure of the 

summer is coming up (Aug 13-
15)!  We’d love to serve with you!  
We’re partnering with New Life 
Family Services, the WLC Garden, 
Ronald McDonald House, Trinity 
First Lutheran School, WLC 
preschool, Valley Outreach food 
shelf, and there’s a Family Fun 
Serventure Event in the works for 
Saturday morning, August 15th! 

Lindsey Schmidt | Director of Middle 
School Youth Ministry

Serventure Success!



What if God Gave You a NEW or a RENEWed 
Heart for Prayer?
Everyday Joes and Jodys (like you and me) are invited to be 
part of what Jesus is doing in people’s lives. One simple way 
is through prayer! Everyday in August we’ll be praying for 
local and international missionaries and ministries. It all starts 
August 1, but you can jump in at any time.

7 days of prayer (we’ll rotate through these 4 times in August)

Saturday: Pray for Pastor Demelesh Yosef of St. Paul: provision 
of a youth pastor for the Oromo (Ethiopian) Ev. Lutheran. 
Church that meets at Emmaus Lutheran in St. Paul.

Sunday: Pray for Dario & Juanita Guerrero, to be newly settled 
in LaEsperanza, Paraguay: that relationships with villagers 
will be relaxed and grow deeper as the Spirit works and 
moves.

Monday: Pray for Faith City Church in Dayton’s Bluff (St. 
Paul): for broken and harassed people to be open to Jesus, 
experience healing and open up their networks of friends 
and family.

Tuesday: Pray for Tim & Lisa Beckendorf in Shakawe, 
Botswana: that their local/native translation team resumes 
productively as COVID restrictions are loosened.

Wednesday: Pray for LINC Twin Cities: pray for the 
effectiveness of LINC leaders who are on the front lines of the 
current issues of our city and facing big challenges. Some of 
these leaders are Alfrieda, Kevin, Jorge, Matthew, Dan and 
Miao, Abby, Rob and Glory. 

Thursday: Pray for Josh & Hannah Zook, in St. Paul where their 
baby boy was delivered: thanks for a healthy baby and mom; 
for provision of a passport quickly for baby Dakota (process is 
backed up).

Friday: Pray this prayer, asking God for ongoing transformation 

in your prayer life... Jesus, open my eyes to see the broken 
world through your eyes of compassion and empathy. Give 
me your heart for people. Give me a new or renewed passion 
to pray for people. As I pray, please show me where you want 
me to take a step to engage more deeply with people, people 
you deeply love.

Repeat ... Saturday through Friday. It’s that simple! You are part 
of what Jesus is doing!

One more thing...a note of encouragement to the missionaries 
and ministries above would be a huge blessing. Why not choose 
one each week? Contact information is below:

•	 Demelash Yosef: YDemelash@linc.org
•	 Dario & Juanita Guerrero: Dario_Guerrero@ntm.org
•	 Faith City Church: cJohnson@linc.org
•	 Tim & Lisa Beckedorf: Tim.Beckendorf@LBT.org
•	 LINC Twin Cities: bGriffin@linc.org
•	 Josh & Hannah Zook: jhZook93@gmail.com

Mike Sabbann | Reach Coordinator

But Wait....There’s More!
You’re also invited to pray together in an online (Zoom) 
World Prayer Dive:

•	 Tuesday, August 25
•	 7-8 pm
•	 For people of all comfort levels with prayer
•	 Facilitated by Brad Miller
•	 Watch for more information that includes a Zoom link
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Summer Camp looks a little 
different this year, but we’re still 
having a great time together! 
This year we put our FOCUS on 
God and his love for us through 
His creation and through His son 
Jesus. 

Families came to our parking lots 
and picked up boxes of supplies 
for the week, so they could safely 
do activities in their home. There 
were links for teaching videos, 
songs, crafts instructions and 
materials, and lots of other fun 
things to do! 

Our mission FOCUS for the week is 
the local organization, Shoe Away 
Hunger.  Shoe Away Hunger offers 
affordable quality footwear for 
those in need. All money earned 
from shoe sales helps to raise 
the important dollars needed 
to continue feeding over 4,000 
people each month through 
Feeding the Future programs and 
services. Our Pastors will help us 
celebrate how many shoes we 
collect! Pastor Dean from the Oak 

Hill Campus is shown celebrating 
our families for going over their 
goal for shoes brought in during 
the week. 

Nancy Schubbe | Director of Kids Ministry

Summer Family Camp 
Is A HIT This Year!



Weddings

Baptisms

DeathsWorship

Woodbury Lutheran Church - Council Meeting
Tuesday, July 14th
6:30-8:30am

Meeting Highlights:
Worship: We had around 325 in our in person worship, which was less 
than we had at our outdoor gatherings. We continue to track how the 
re-opening has gone for others and pretty much across the board about 
25% of what people had in worship before Covid are returning to in-
person and with fewer people returning each subsequent Sunday.

We are going to continue with both in-person and online worship through 
July (unless something changes) but then in August we will likely have 
some outdoor options (along with online) and some smaller in-person 
communion gatherings. 

Financially: We continue to run in the black with income being greater 
than expenses. We are about 200k more than where we were last year at 
this time for income, but our expenses are much lower.

Liberty Ridge: At this time it doesn’t make financial or resource sense 
to re-open Liberty Ridge for in person worship and the reality is that this 
will not likely change anytime soon. We will be having a town hall style 
meeting with Liberty Ridge stakeholders on Thursday, July 30 to talk 
through options for what this means going forward.

Engagement: We are working hard as a staff to work through how we 
keep people engaged in the ministry going forward. A recent Barna 
study found that 1/3 of people have not engaged with their churches in 
worship since the onset of Covid. We have to figure out how to engage 
our members across a broad spectrum (young to old, families, singles 
etc.) moving forward.

Meeting Agenda
Call to Order & Quorum Determination

Devotions/Prayer

Consent Agenda
•	 June Meeting Minutes 
•	 June Financial Report 

Information
•	 Sr. Pastor Report
•	 WLC continued response to Covid-19

Discussion
•	 Re-Opening Update
•	 Liberty Ridge Update

Closing Prayer

Adjourn

Online
Saturdays @ 5:00pm
Sundays @ 8:00, 9:30, 11:00am, 
3:00, 5:00 & 7:00pm
Mondays @ 7:00pm

Please visit our website for up 
to date in person worship 
information. 

woodburylutheran.org

Ryan Peterson & Leah Rose

Kennedy Magnolea Brewster
Quorra Elora Jankiewicz

Bruce Strong - loss of father, Dale 
Strong
Nichole Murray - loss of uncle, Terry 
Klimper
Vicki Strong - loss of mother, Janice 
Hamrick
Keanna Turner - loss of mother, 
Janae Turner

In order to continue to grow in our communication to the congregation, 
each month we will share an update from the previous month’s 
Council meeting. Full minutes can be found HERE.

Church Council Update
August

http://woodburylutheran.org
https://53487df5034aef5c64a3-500da2aa31adc777ce5dcafef2e5106d.ssl.cf2.rackcdn.com/uploaded/j/0e10730877_1596205875_july-2020-council-update.pdf


Staying Connected

Valley Creek Campus Open Hours
The Valley Creek Campus is open 
Monday–Thursday from 9:00am–4:00pm 
and Friday from 9:00am–3:00pm if 
you’d like to stop in the office, pick up 
Portals of Prayer, visit the library, or stop 
in the sanctuary to pray. Please wear a 
mask and practice the social distancing 
recommendations. 

Serving with Skoolie
Did you know our community has 
families that don’t have enough food? 
WLC is partnering with Summer Skoolie 
(South Washington County Schools) to 
serve these families. 2-3 volunteers are 
needed Mondays, through August 10, to 
distribute CARES packs (bags of food) at 
Royal Oaks Elementary - right around the 
corner from our Valley Creek campus! 
The time commitment is just one hour, 
from 5:30 to 6:30 pm. You may sign up 
for a one-time service or more often. 
 

On those same evenings we also need 
to provide a different socially-distanced 
family activity. Ideas we’ve thought of are 
a DJ dance party, chalk murals, friendship 
rock painting, musical entertainment, 
yoga in the park, or a nature scavenger 
hunt. We need 5-8 folks to help with 
this. Do you have a God-given talent or 
passion to share? We’d love to use your 
ideas and your help!  
 

Contact Vicki Strong, 651-730-5049, or 
vickistrong@comcast.net to volunteer.  

Pastors’ Bible Study
Join pastors Tom and Paul Pfotenhauer 
along with Vicar Quincy Koll, as together 

they lead a summer Bible study looking 
at 1 Peter and the Minor Prophets. Join 
the study each Thursday from 10:00–
11:30am at live.woodburylutheran.org.

Stock Donations
There are many different ways we can 
donate our time, talents and treasures 
to Woodbury Lutheran Church. One 
way some members choose to donate 
is through the transfer or donation of 
stocks. If you have questions or want 
more information on how to donate 
stock, please contact Trecie Horner 
at 651-731-3349. 

Youth Summer Bible Study
Summer Bible study is a great way to 
continue growing in your faith and seeing 
your friends in person or online! 6th-12th 
graders bring your Bible and join us 7:00-
8:00pm, runs through Aug. 5. Check out 
wlcyouth.org for locations of MS and HS 
studies by campus.

Fall Youth Programming
We are planning for our Wednesday 
night ministries (6th-12th grades) to start 
back up at the VC (LR campus meets at 
VC) and OH campuses in September. 
Watch for more information this month.

FOCUS Summer Family Camp (VC)
Join us August 3-6 at the Valley Creek 
Campus (6:00pm Monday–Thursday)! 
Gather in the campus parking lot for live 
teaching and interactive music. Monday 
night there will be a box full of everything 
you need for a week of fun together with 
your kids including links to teaching 
videos and craft supplies to pick up. 

Friends are welcome to join in the fun! 
Register for Summer Family Camp at 
Summer.WoodburyLutheran.org.

Stephen Ministers
If you are going through a difficult 
time, whether it’s losing a loved one, 
having relationship struggles, financial 
hardships or any number of challenges 
one might face, WLC has Stephen 
Ministers who would like to walk with 
you through these trying times. Contact 
Pastor Tim or Shirley Mertens for more 
information.
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August Birthdays
1 Chauncey Charlson
   Hazel Crist
   Jeanne  Dicke 
   Carol Edwards
	 Eugene Eineke
   Jon Gage
   Justin Heintz
   Jon Kuehne
   Liam LeMay
   Sophia McFarland
	 Jan Prange
   Daria Turner
   Grace Wesser
2 Justin Brigl
   Louie Doane
   Janice Grizzel
   Sarai Kieser
   Doug Mortneson
	 Jessica Munn
   LeAnn Perry
   Ellyson Roepke
   Erika Roepke
	 Sara Kieser
   Emma Wiering
   Sarika Wolfgram
   MaKenna Yonkovich
3 Del Anderson
   Chad Ellwein
   Helen Engman 
   Pam Evans
   Jenni Sutton
	 Brian Wiebe
	 Jill Wiebe
   Michelle Wright
4 Madison Bieniek 
	 Erin Bowes
   Greyson Ellis
	 Katie Griffin
	 Margot Huska
   Tom Koch 
   Mary Jo McNeal
   Samantha Meyer
   Matt Raymer
   Jaylin Tuman
	 Grace Wiebe
5 Grant Boehme
   Joe Bonnette

   Joan Figimiller
   David Johnson
   Brant Larsen
   Michelle Manship
   Mark Shepperd 
   Peter Shepperd
   Shari Todd
	 Morgan Voyda
6 Lauryn Bambenek
   Kris Brandon 
   Kris Carlson
   Bob Engen
   Ron Gehring
   Halle Heggernes
   Katy Hohenstein
   Allison Pokrandt
   Luke Rodemeyer
   Lindsey Schmidt 
   Laura Stennes
   Perry Varin
   Cali Yee 
   Matthew Young
7 Susan Ackerman
   Pat Durfee
   Nancy Gustason
   Carl Jackson
   Sue Lange 
   Maria Mueller
   Kaleb Munn
   Greg Rome
   Brenda Sirovy
8 Lowell Ackerman 
   Rick Carlson
   Twyla Franzen
   Matthew Haehn
   Todd Hanson
	 Elsie Hetrick
   Nancy Kapernick
   Karen Miner
   Alex Tonolli
9 Lacey Anderson
	 Levi Burrows
   Charlotte Crane
   Kylie Fischbach
   Frankie Hines
   Dave Jacobson 
   Joel Jensen 

    Gloria Johnson 
    Kayley Johnson 
    Tony Moran
    Matthew Nepsund 
    Mike Sabbann
10 Wyatt Clifford
     Michael Hunst 
     Gail Kamrath
     Katie Pillman
     Nancy Schultz
     Nathan Xiong
11 Everett Gilbert
     Susan Haukland
     Bryan Hawkinson
     Susie Nadasdy
	 Hoyt Olson
     Breana Voss
12 Connor Bertram
     Ellie Hanisch
     Ellen Kistner
     Tim Loeffler
     Jeff Mueller
     Jim Noren
     Stephanie Penaloza
     Piper Timmers
     Corey Topp
     Carley Tuman
     Amanda Yantes
13 Jacob Bloomer
     Marvin Heaton
     Dan Lofthus
     Jeff Miner
     Austin Raebel
     Lisa Reberg
     John Swanlund
     Ryan Wegner
14 Brynna Cattell
     Tom Christianson
     Sally Cronin
     Carson Jeske
     Dawn Ludwig
     Zora Pankratz
	 Andrew Rose
15 Diana Albrecht
     Brielle Deilke
     Mark Kosanke
     Mitchell Leonard 

     Dylan Lorence   
     Matthew Lorence 
     Kaitlyn Mammenga
     Cassandra Menge
     Holton Sailer
     Mary Beth Schwartz
16 Cody Arend
     Tami Bauer
     Kristen Bettmann
     Maggie Haines
     Corey Houseman
     Thomas Mertens
     Marilyn Myers
     LaRee Opdahl
     Colette Sand
     Nate Schank 
     Ethan Wess
17 Courtney Barringer
     Nora Bystrzycki
	 Gino Ferrara
     Jeffrey Figimiller 
     Desiree Ginn
     Sharon Gullickson
	 Jake Kato
     Deborah Maves
     Allison Ortiz 
     Susan Reichling
     Alyssa Salava
     Carolynne Schmidt
     Beth Tessmer 
18 Michael Karcher
     Olivia Lueders
     Nichole Murray
     Mike Steffel 
     Mitchell Watanabe 
     Riley Wick
19 Judy Cameron
     Kevin Doyle
     Bob Drayton
     Jennifer Drayton
     Mia Faeth
     Kelly Frisque
     Elijah Ginkel
     Larry Hall
     Jason Matthews
     Sue McDowell
     Leah Peterson

     Meghan Schach
     Dave Voss
     Erica Zilka
20 Kayla Berg
     Zach Brocker 
     Joseph Doane
     Jack Fossan
     Eloise Gehring
     Chandler Ignaszewski 
     Sawyer Molina
     Madelyn Murray
	 Calvin Nelson
     Tim Zeller
21 Gregory Arku
     Harold Converse
     James Finell 
     Alexis Huber
     Brooklyn Peltier
     Cheryl Wasko
     Charlie Wesser
22 Cerise Diedrich
     Brandon Firkus 
     Stephanie Gow
     Michael Hamann 
     Charles Helgason
     Kathleen Janssen 
     Richard Markgraf
     Camille Weiss
23 Norm Berg
     Christine 		
        Borscheid-Habeck
     Kim Cox 
     Deborah Tacheny
     Jonathan Wesser
     Beckett Wyeth
24 Abby Eggers 
     Castiel Khang
     Dave Martini
     Marta Rowcliffe
     Drew Sirovy
25 Dylan Anderson
     Sienna Nordman
     Cheryl Schindeldecker
     Daniel Stoerzinger
     Grace Winter 
26 Christian Hall
     Madison Mayer

     Javen Vislisel
27 Alicia Bata
     Jaxon Dwyer
     Morgan Gibbs 
     Ronald Hintz
     Jenny Jurek
     Herb Larson
     Avery Rourk
     Rachel Symmank 
28 Ashley Arneson
     Matt Brocker 
     Lisa Cordes
     Mark LeClair
     Debbie Martin-Grimmer 
     Joel Schuessler 
     Brad Scibak
     Lori Standly 
     Joyce Stiebner
29 Lisa Ginn
     Janet Kochmann
     Justin Mack 
	 Vivienne Mattson
     Adriana Tacheny 
     John Welsh 
30 Isaac Anderson
     Mara DePalma
     Robin Dittmann
     Dylan Gallahue
     Jim Krengel
     MaryAnne Linser
     Kathy Lutes
     Mike Mills
     Addison Mohlenhoff
     Mariah Nasby
     David Noblett
     Dennis O’Connor 
     Audrey Rogotzke
31 Katie Benson 
     Dawn Droel
     Morgan Gillard
     Troy Goetz
     Bob Horning
     Adam Koreltz
	 Paul Reberg
     Karen Roberts
     Steve Wagner
     Jane Wilke

August Anniversaries
1   Eldon & Kay Banitt
     Adam & Jennifer Doehrmann
     Jared & Melissa Goerlitz
2   Jason & Susan Brusewitz
     Matthew & Debbie Eddy
     Dean & Susie Nadasdy
     Daniel & Mary Powers
4   Ron & Kathy Lutes
     Scott & Denise Schuenke
     Stephen & Ashley St. Clair
5   David & Becky Nelson
     Lucas & Katie Pillman
     Mark & April Reed
6   Michael & Jennifer Hamann
     Steve & Lori Johnson
     Phillip & Rebekah Stebbing
7   Steven & Rhonda Affeld
     Matthew & Heather Meek
     Mark & Annette Reagan
8   Don & Linda Amey
     Zack & Karina Barabash
     Daniel & Gail Field
     Jim & Helen Gland
     Neil & Julie Horn
	 Brian Kersten & Jeanette Black

     Jeff & Cindy Linert
     Barry & Cindy Thompson
     Robert & Kari Ulrich
     Warren & Dianna Weum
9   Justin & Amber Gehring
     Lars & Hannah Heggernes
     Gary & Sue McDowell
     Steve & Kristi Rohlf
     Peter & Molly Shepperd
10 Keith & Lavonne Buchanan
     Rodney & Diane Nelsestuen     
     Christopher & Dawn Radecki
     Francis & Karen Rheinberger
     Jim & Marlys Sobaski
11 Mark & Darlene Carlson
     Donald & Michelle Hartinger
     Marv & Joyce Jenkins
     Lester & Sue Lange
     Neil & Liz Perryman
12 Eric & Roxy Bjornson
     Brian & Karlee Pitt
13 Michael & Amy Gannon
     Nate & Megan Howard
     Richard & Jennifer Schmidt
14 Wes & Patty Bolin

     Clark & Katie Dailey
     Steven & Susan Joines
     Tom & Marci Speckhard
     Tom & Darlene Tibbetts     
     Corey & Rhonda Topp
15 Chad & Leah Peterson
     Don & Joyce Piper
     Steve & Lori Raebel
16 Jim & Lori Golden
     Ron & Lori Kane
17 Eddie & Jennifer Carlson
     Ricky & Jamie Pearson
     Brad & Kim Scibak
	 Charlie & Rachel Tank
18 Norm & Deb Berg
     Christian & Brenda Bertram
     Chris & Jolene Deilke
     Craig & Diana McHenry
     Steven & LuCinda Schwartz
19 Ron & Bev Hintz
20 Chandler & Whitney Ignaszewski
     Mike & Tina Pokrandt
     Hal & Carolynne Schmidt
     Christopher & Sherri Smith
21 Howard & Karen Boatman

     Tom & Ann Crist
     Jonathan & Lizzie Wesser
     Derek & Kelli Wick
22 Bryan & Michelle Hawkinson
     Mark & Vicki Hogeboom
     Todd & Cayla Klusmann
     Bryce & Rikki Mohlenhoff
23 Mike & Sherrie Kinmouth
     Monte & Rochelle Michel
     Kirk & Mary Nesvig
     Joseph & Kimberlee Seltz
     Hal & Nancy Shaver
24 Roger & Betty Fockler
     Jim & Sharon Gullickson
     Mike & Carolyn Kohlbeck
     Matthew & Kris Nelson
     Dan & Kris Peterson
     Perry & Deb Varin
25 Rod & Kimberly Beseman
     Tim & Kathy Johnson
     Tom & Barb Koch
     Kevin & Leslie Lange
     Jerry & Marjorie Seeger
     Ross & Stephanie Smith
     Jim & Dana Stoffel

     Lev & Sondra Wagner
     LeRoy & Jane Wilke
26 Sang & Peg Albrecht
     Allen & Karen Bergh
     Arthur & Rachel Grant
     Tim & Bethany Mathot
     Dave & Marsha Voss
27 Will & Arlene Bartley
     Joshua & Susan Boon
     Ben & Jeanne Doane
28 Tim & Ruth Bredahl
     Marv & Joan Bugnon
     Brian & Lisa Smith
29 Kurt & Kathleen Anderson
     Mark & Eli LeClair
     Dennis & Mary Ellen O’Connor
30 Brant & Melissa Larsen
     John Waldo & Jennifer 
            Stevensen-Waldo
31 Don & JoAnne Arndt
     James & Jen Gillard
     Herb & Jan Lyson
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Visit woodburylutheran.org

Valley Creek Campus (V) 
7380 Afton Road 

Woodbury, MN 55125
Oak Hill Campus (O) 

9050 60th Street North 
Stillwater, MN 55082

Liberty Ridge Campus (L) 
11395 Eagle View Blvd
Woodbury, MN  55129
St. Croix Campus (S) 

Afton, MN 55001

(651) 739-5144
Visit us on the web at  

www.woodburylutheran.org

Woodbury Lutheran Church 
7380 Afton Road 
Woodbury, MN 55125
Multiplying Disciples // Transforming Lives

1	 (V) Saturday Morning 
Men’s Bible Study (Zoom) 
Saturdays, 7:00am 
Contact: Jeff Linert,  
651-387-9428 

1	 (O) Men’s Bible Study 
(Zoom) 
Saturdays, 8:00am 
Contact: Vicar Dean,  
651-739-5144 x331

3	 (V) Monday Men’s Bible 
Study (Both In-Person & Zoom) 
Mondays, 10:45am 
Contact: Pastor Tim,  
651-739-5144 x221 

6	 Online Pastor’s Bible 
Study 
Thursday, 9:00am 
live.woodburylutheran.org

6	 (V) Celebrate Recovery 
Thursdays, 6:30pm 
Contact: Larry Smith,  
651-308-9113 

9	 (V) Parking Lot Worship 
Sundays in August, 9:00am 

13	 (V) Crossroads Career 
Network - Woodbury (Zoom)
Thursday, 7:00pm 
Contact: Tom Colosimo,  
612-386-3715

13	 (V) Drive Up Communion 
Thursday, 10:00am & 6:00pm

13	 (O) Drive Up Communion 
Thursday, 6:00pm 

20	(V) Drive Up Communion 
Thursday, 10:00am & 6:00pm

20	(O) Drive Up Communion 
Thursday, 6:00pm 

30	(S) Drive Up Communion 
Thursday, 6:00pm 

31	 (V) Red Cross Blood Drive 
Monday, 12:00pm  
Register online at: 
redcrossblood.org

August 2020 Calendar

WL Preschool Is Hiring!
Woodbury Lutheran Preschool is hiring various 
positions for the 2020-21 school year.

Please contact Sara Mulso, Director, at 651-
739-5146 or mulsos@woodburyutheran.org.

To learn more about our preschool, visit:
woodburylutheran.org/preschool

https://www.woodburylutheran.org/resources-media/calendar-events/calendar/
http://woodburylutheran.org
http://live.woodburylutheran.org
http://redcrossblood.org
mailto:mulsos%40woodburyutheran.org?subject=
http://woodburylutheran.org/preschool

